
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 27, 2011 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Robert Hayward, Jr. 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed on July 4, 2011 in observance of the holiday.   

 

There will be no Selectmen’s Meeting on July 4, 2011in observance of the holiday. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Crapo Building on Fridays from July 1 – August 30, 2011 

for the summer garden program as sponsored by the Sugar Hill Museum and UNH Cooperative 

Extension. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the abatements as reviewed by Trumbull & Associates. 

 Approved: Taylor Map 213/Lot 5 

   Fucci    Map 219/Lot 20 

 Denied:  Henderson Holdings Map 219/Lots 32 & 49 

   ITW Realty Trust Map 206/Lot 20 

   Mercer   Map 204/Lot 6.7 

   Regen   Map 219/Lot 41 

   Howe   Map 204/Lot 6.8 

   Gamache/Lynch Map 219/Lot 47  

 

The Selectmen approved a demolition permit for Gerald Cacio on Map 207, Lot 2.4. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for a pole barn for RW Tarr, Map 206, Lot 27. 

 

ROBERT HAYWARD, JR., met with the board to discuss the repairs to the septic system at the 

Homestead.  All repairs have been completed and inspected by Kevin Schofield.  Mr. Schofield 

advised Mr. Hayward that a letter was not necessary because the repair did not involve the tank. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of June 13, 2011 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, July 11, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 


